

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

January 22, 2016

Susan Dunlop & Joanne Schmitt 631 Snelling Avenue South Saint Paul MN 55116

VIA EMAIL: info@joansinthepark.com

Re: Appeal for Property at 631 Snelling Avenue South

Dear Ms. Dunlop & Ms. Schmitt:

This is to confirm that on January 19, 2016, at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council grant your appeal to continue using the pizza oven without installing a kitchen hood suppression system if you continue to use your current menu items and continue to have professional cleaning on a bi-annual basis. Please note that this may be revisited in 2 years.

If you wish to contest to this recommendation, you may attend the City Council Public Hearing on Wednesday, February 17, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers.

If you have any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

c: Fire Supervisors Wayne Spiering